BROWN CLEE MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP OPEN MEETING
Tuesday 20th February 2024

attendance 91 people.  Apologies 33 people (hope this is right  - lots of changes ‘on the day’)

report and update from GP Partner   Dr Railton reported that an advertisement for a GP/Partner was placed in October 2023 and remained live until end of December. This resulted in one serious and highly acceptable candidate coming forward – a female GP who is interested in Partnership and already works in Shropshire.  Dr Railton explained that there are lots of factors to come to agreement about before entering into a Partnership as it is a long term commitment. The current plan is for the potential new Partner to work some sessions to get a feel for the Practice.    In response to questions from the floor Dr Railton said that Plan B would be to re-advertise, but that she was cautiously optimistic that would not be necessary.  Dr Railton explained that working in a small rural Practice is not necessarily attractive to newly qualified GPs, who often prefer to have the support of a larger GP team around them.  There was also a question about the option of having a Partner who is not a GP, but Vicki Brassington explained that this was not felt to be appropriate for Brown Clee.  
Dr Railton was asked for a response to the Report created by the PPG Committee on the issue of Out of Area (OOA) patients – of which there are over 500.  She thanked the Committee for the Report and she and Vicki Brassington explained that no further action would be taken at present until the matter could be considered by the new Partnership.  It was agreed that the PPG would have input to that consideration process.  
This is the final PPG meeting which Dr Railton will attend as a Partner, and thanks were expressed by patients for the care she has given throughout her 15 years of service.  She was presented with a bouquet of flowers and a hand turned wooden bowl made by a patient out of locally sourced elm.  She spoke warmly of her affection for the patients of Brown Clee.  

The work of the Practice Dispensary Team   Nina and Clare explained that they deal with about 250 prescriptions a day, predominately electronic requests, but also paper slips.  Everything is scanned, and if patients have made handwritten notes on their prescription form, these are not seen by the Dispensers  - the Doctors need to generate a separate electronic request.     Commonly prescribed items are kept in stock and stock levels are replenished daily.  More unusual medications have to be ordered and deliveries can be up to 3 times a day.  
The Practice buys the medications from manufacturers and has to find the best price as the NHS ‘reimbursement rate’ changes frequently and may sometimes be less than the cost that the Practice can buy for.  About 90% of Brown Clee patients use the Dispensary for their prescriptions and the Practice is paid a fee by NHS for each item dispensed.  
Questions were asked about unopened drugs returned (they all have to be specially disposed of) and thanks were given for the wonderful service of the dispensing team.  It was confirmed that a Practice can only dispense medication if there is no Pharmacy within 3 miles.

Development of a Constitution for the PPG    Mark Gregory explained that this will formalise the work of the PPG, ensure it is democratic, and provide credibility when acting as a representative body.    The Draft Constitution is essentially in place and will be published in March with the hope that it will be ratified at the PPG meeting in May.  After that time nominations and self-nominations will be accepted in preparation for the AGM in October when the existing Committee will step down and a new Committee will be elected.  
Caroline John explained how the Committee are currently ‘stress testing’ the draft Constitution to make sure that it is fit for purpose in all foreseeable circumstances.    She explained that every patient of the Practice is a member of the PPG, but that in order to become a Communicating Member (or Active member) they need to register contact information with the Committee which can be an email address, a telephone number or by joining the PPG Facebook page.  
In response to a question from the floor, Mark confirmed that the existing Committee members do have the option to offer themselves for election to the new Committee.  

Any other business
The Chair asked Parish Representatives to collect posters detailing how patients can contribute to a Practice-wide leaving gift for Dr Railton.  The Parishes of Billingsley, Clee St Margaret, Deuxhill, Diddlebury, Farlow, Neenton, Stottesdon and some of the noticeboards in Ditton Priors may not be receiving notices at the present time, so please contact the Chair if you are able to help in any of these areas.     
An electronic card has also been set up so that patients can leave a personal message which will be seen by Dr Railton when the collection is completed. Link below
   Sign Dr Tammy Railton's greeting card     
Ruth Jones who is the leader of Brown Clee Choirs encouraged patients to consider joining the choir sessions currently taking place, and presented a cheque to the PPG from which was raised at the Christmas Concert.  
In response to a question David Bleser (BCMP Community Group) confirmed that a new Medical Practice Partner does not need to be an Equity Partner (ie buying into a share of the buildings).  
The Chair confirmed that attempts had been made by the PPG and the BCMP Community Group to support the Practice recruitment process, but that the final decisions rest with the substantive Partner.  

Next meeting
The next meeting is Tuesday 21st May 2024  starting at 7pm in Ditton Priors Village Hall.  




